

13th December 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

COVID Update

Over the weekend, four staff in 8L had positive lateral flow tests. In addition, one pupil in 8L had a positive LFT and another pupil a positive PCR test. We've had to close the class for the rest of the term for the safety of all pupils and staff.

In addition, a teacher in 10L has a positive LFT result, as does a member of support staff in 14J. We strongly encourage all parents, especially parents of pupils in those classes to take regular lateral flow tests. Please advise Nick Clark and me of any positive results as soon as possible.

For everyone's safety, we're introducing the following measures until the end of term:

- Pupils to eat in classrooms
- Only colleagues working in a classroom to enter
- Pantomimes will be seen by one class at a time
- Continuing to wear masks in communal areas.

We all want to have a safe and healthy. Please contact any member of the Senior Leadership team if you have any questions or concerns.

Yours sincerely,

Eileen Ollieuz

Headteacher